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15 December 2023 
 
 
Catherine Jamieson 
fyi-request-23680-1b4b2b14@requests.fyi.org.nz 
 
  
Tēnā koe Catherine 
  
Your request for Official information, reference: HNZ00030152 
 
I am writing in regards to your request that was partially transferred from Manatū Hauora on  
28 September 2023, asking for the following under the Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):  
 

“If so what was(were) the date(s) any product of altered composition was imported into NZ, 
and date(s) first used on consumers? 
By composition category please supply batch numbers, the sites those batches were 
distributed to for administration and on what dates.” 

 
The answers to your questions are as follows: 
 
If so what was(were) the date(s) any product of altered composition was imported into NZ, and 
date(s) first used on consumers? 
The monovalent grey cap 30 mcg vaccine was created in the Covid Immunisation Register (CIR) 
on 28 February 2023. One vaccination event occurred on 28 February 2023. This was followed by 
an influx of vaccination events on 1 March 2023. Please note, the vaccination event dates are 
entered by the vaccinator, so there is always a possibility of human error with data entry.  
 
By composition category please supply batch numbers, the sites those batches were distributed to 
for administration and on what dates.” 
Please refer to the attached spreadsheet as Appendix A.  
 
How to get in touch 
 
If you have any questions, you can contact us at hnzOIA@health.govt.nz. 
 
If you are not happy with this response, you have the right to make a complaint to the 
Ombudsman. Information about how to do this is available at www.ombudsman.parliament.nz or 
by phoning 0800 802 602.  
 
As this information may be of interest to other members of the public, Te Whatu Ora may 
proactively release a copy of this response on our website. All requester data, including your name 
and contact details, will be removed prior to release.  
 
Nāku iti noa, nā  
 
 
 
 
Alana Ewe-Snow 
Director, Prevention 
National Public Health Service  
Te Whatu Ora 
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